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Téna koe GREEES

Official Information Act request: Parenting order applications

Thank you for your email of 26 June 2023 requesting, under the Official Information Act 1982
(the Act), statistics about interim parenting orders in New Zealand. Specifically, you
requested:

e The number of applications made for interim parenting orders in New Zealand?

e The number of applications made for interim parenting orders in Whangarei?

e The average or median time taken by the Family Court to dispose of interim
parenting orders in New Zealand?

e The average or median time taken by the Family Court in Whangarei to dispose of
interim parenting orders?

e The longest time taken by the Family Court to dispose of an interim parenting order
in New Zealand?

e The longest time taken by the Family Court in Whangarei to dispose of an interim
parenting order?

On 5 and 10 July 2023, the Ministry of Justice contacted you to clarify the scope of your
request. On 10 July you agreed to amend the scope of your request to the following:

e Statistics on opposed parenting order applications, specifically he volume, and the
average time taken from application filing to application receiving a final outcome for
each of the last three financial years.

In response to your request, please find Tables 1 and 2 attached:

e Table 1 provides you with the number of parenting order applications, both defended
and undefended for Whangarei District Court and New Zealand, for the 2020 to 2023
financial years.

e Table 2 provides you with the number of defended parenting order applications
disposed and the average time of disposal for Whangarei District Court and New
Zealand, for the 2020 to 2023 financial years.

Please note that this response, with your personal details removed, may be published on the
Ministry’s website at: justice.govt.nz/about/official-information-act-requests/oia-responses.



If you are not satisfied with this response, you have the right to make a complaint to the
Ombudsman under section 28(3) of the Act. The Ombudsman may be contacted by phone
on 0800 802 602 or by email to info@ombudsman.parliament.nz.

Naku noa, na

Q. V™

Richard Williams
Acting Group Manager, Courts and Tribunals, Regional Service Delivery











